
 
 
 
 
 
 

EISAI ANNOUNCES FDA ACCEPTANCE OF sNDA SUBMISSION FOR  

DACOGEN® IN ACUTE MYELOID LEUKEMIA        
Eisai Co., Ltd. (Headquarters: Tokyo, President & CEO: Haruo Naito, “Eisai”) announced today that the 

U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) has accepted for review its supplemental New Drug Application 

(sNDA) seeking approval of DACOGEN® (decitabine) for injection in the treatment of acute myeloid 

leukemia. Acute myeloid leukemia (AML) is a life-threatening cancer of the blood for which there are few 

treatment options. 

 

Acceptance of the sNDA indicates that the FDA has found the company’s submission to be sufficiently 

complete to review. The sNDA was submitted to the FDA on May 6, 2011. 

 

The application is based on the Phase III randomized open-label, multi-center trial (DACO-016) 

comparing DACOGEN® versus patient’s choice with physician’s advice of either supportive care or 

low-dose cytarabine in patients 65 years and older with newly diagnosed de novo or secondary acute 

myeloid leukemia (AML) and with poor-or intermediate-risk cytogenetics.  

 

DACOGEN® has been marketed by Eisai in the United States since 2006 as a treatment for 

Myelodysplastic syndromes (MDS). If approved, the additional AML indication will allow Eisai to further 

increase the benefits it provides to patients and their families. 

 

 

 

[Please refer to the following notes for further information on Acute Myeloid Leukemia (AML), 

DACOGEN® and the DACO-016 Study] 
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